September 27, 2007

Mr. Michael Hartsock Senior Campaign Finance Analyst Reports Analysis Division Federal Election Commission

Dear Mr. Hartsock:

This filing constitutes a response to your letter dated September 14, 2007.

We have amended our May Monthly Report to address the concern raised in you letter. Specifically, we have

1. Amended Schedule H4 to correctly categorize the "direct fundraising" expenses to which you refer as "Administrative" expenses.

We hope that this amended filing answers your concern.

Sincerely yours,

Matt DeBergalis Treasurer